
































Report to Council  

 Regular Council Meeting – October 9, 2024 
 

Recommendation for Consideration 

Administration would like to respectfully request that members of Council give consideration to 
the following two recommendations: 
 

1. That Council direct administration to proceed with implementing the proposal set forth by Food 
Cyler Science as presented to the upset amount of $5,900.00 excluding G.S.T. with the funds to 
come from the garbage utility budget. 

2. That Council approve providing homeowners with the opportunity to purchase the unit of their 
choice that are part of the program for a maximum period of 6 months and have the payment 
added to their utility bill. 

 
 

Submitted By:   

Farrell O’Malley, CAO 



Appendix "A" 



















Report to Council  

 Regular Council Meeting – October 9, 2024 
 

Date Submitted: October 9, 2024 

Submitted to:  Mayor Deck and Members of Council 

Submitted by:  Farrell O’Malley, CAO 

Report Topic:  FoodCyclerTM – Municipal Food Waste Diversion Pilot Program 

Introduction 

The purpose of this report is to respectfully request that Council consider initiating a Municipal Food 
Waste Diversion Pilot Program being facilitated by the Food Cycle Science (FCS) organization (see 
Attachment “A” for complete copy of submitted proposal). 

Background 

Administration coordinated with Mr. Jacob Hanlon of Food Cycle Science to make a presentation to 
members of Council virtually during its September 11, 2024, Regular Meeting of Council.  Mr. Hanlon 
outlined three models involved in the program which are the FC-30 (2.5L), Eco 3 (3.5L) and the Eco 5 (5L) 
that carry net cost of $150 to the resident for the FC-30, $200 for the Eco 3, and $300 for the Eco 5. 

FC-30: To meet the above-stated costs, the FC-30 with an original cost of $500, and after a contribution 
of $200 from FCS, $50 from Impact Canada, and a $100 subsidy from the Town will result in a 
cost of $150 to the resident. 

Eco 5: To meet the above-stated costs, the Eco 5 with an original cost of $800, and after a contribution 
of $250 from FCS, $150 from Impact Canada, and a $100 subsidy from the Town will result in a 
cost of $300 to the resident. 

Supplemental Information 

Administration, at the 2024 Meet the Community Night, solicited members of the community to provide 
the level of their interest.  14 Members of the community responded on September 9th that they 
welcome the opportunity to recycle food waste under this program.   

Mr. Jacob provided the Town with the opportunity to participate in the Pilot Program by purchasing 50 
units at the net cost of $5,000 plus $900 for shipping after all 50 units are sold to residents at the cost 
stated above. 

Financial Impacts 

 The proposal submitted by Mr. Jacobs identifies that the Gross Cost to the Town for the 50 units is 
$17,150 after the subsidies (from FCS, and Impact Canada) are reduced prior to shipping.  Based upon 
the securing and sale of 50 Units (25 of FC-30 and 25 of Eco 5), the final cost to the Town is $5,900. 

Options for Consideration 

1. That Council direct administration to proceed with implementation of the proposal set forth by 
Food Cyler Science as presented to the upset amount of $5,900.00 excluding G.S.T. 

2. That Council provide Administration with direction as to how it wishes administration to 
proceed. 

3. That Council accept this report as information. 
 
 

 
 
 






